
 

 

 

                   LORETO NEWSLETTER 
                 

ñThose only truly love who are wholly God's, and such only are strong 
and apt for all such good works as are in this world to be done.ò   Mary Ward 

FEBRUARY 2018  

As always may I thank you for your continued support:  with cold weather and the unpleasant flooding incident it has 

not been a straight -forward start to 2018!  This week we have been cheered by the excellent performances of the musi-

cal ñHairsprayò, well done to all the students, staff and helpers involved.  You may have noticed the recent publication 

of the DfE performance tables and will be pleased that for both GCSE and A Level, we have been ranked amongst the 

top non-selective schools in the country. Please note that I didnôt speak to the local papers as there is an agreed proto-

col in this area that individual schools do not comment on their results to the press. Please be assured that we are ex-

tremely proud of the success of our students.  Have a restful half -term.                                                  Mrs Ly nch 

HAIRSPRAY  

 
We have been really busy since September rehearsing for our whole school production of Hairspray! Our much 

anticipated performances this week were a huge success. Many thanks to all of the staff and students who contrib-
uted to the smooth running of the performances and to those who worked so hard to paint the set and produce 

the props. Particular mention must go to Mrs Robinson from the Art department who made our fantastic giant hair-
spray can and to Mrs Gentry who made our wonderful 

costumes.  The cast were absolutely amazing on all 
three nights and we are really proud of the standard 

of performance that they produced.    

 
Thanks to all of you who came and supported us.  

Hereôs to the next one!                                                       
Miss Last, Mrs Bamford, Mrs Brown, Miss Nelson 

SCIENCE DEPARTMENT 

 
Science Surgery: All students are welcome to come along to Sc2 for help with their Science classwork, home-

work or with preparation for tests and examinations. The sixth form Science prefects do an excellent job giving 
guidance to younger students. All are welcome Monday ï Thursday from 1.45- 2.15! 

 
Year 9 ï 11 practice examination packs and CGP revision guides: These useful resources can be ordered 

via the Bursar and collected from Mr. Gore (Senior Science Technician). The Combined Science revision guides are 
£5.50 and Separate Science Biology, Chemistry and Physics guides are £2.75 each.  Please see ParentPay for de-

tails of practice paper packs. 

 
Year 7 Water Challenge: A group of Year 7 students from the Justice, Joy, 

Truth and Freedom forms have been learning about how we can use less wa-
ter in our day to day life.  Melissa Painter, who is an education officer for Af-

finity Water has introduced them to the Water Challenge competition, which 
will allow  them to compete with 4 other local schools  in a Water saving cam-

paign, and the design of a water saving gadget. This project will also allow 
them to be awarded a CREST award, which recognises outstanding work done 

by young scientists. 



 

 

 BURSARôS OFFICE 
 

Trips  

 
Trips and activities are planned many months in advance, necessitating prepayment for tickets, coaches, accommo-

dation etc. Prompt payment, preferably by ParentPay, is appreciated for all school visits and activities.   

Payment deadlines for the residential visits are as follows:- 
 

Biology Field Course - full payment due by 24 th March 
CERN (GENEVA) - next instalment of £80 due by 28 th February 

Cranedale Geography field trip - £70 deposit due by 23rd February 
Iceland ï full payment is now overdue  

PGL Liddington ï full payment due by 31 st March 
 

Thank you for your co-operation. 

 
Music Lessons  

 
Itôs great that we have so many pupils learning an instrument or taking singing lessons in  

school! Scientific studies have shown that learning to play a musical instrument increases  
the grey matter volume in various brain regions and also strengthens the long -range  

connections between those regions.  Musical training enhances verbal memory, spatial  
reasoning, and literacy skills. 

 

Once lessons have commenced, it is vital that your daughter attends regularly, arriving on time with her music  
and instrument, and practises at home.  Lesson times are displayed in the music block corridor outside the practice 

rooms; if she knows in advance that she is going to miss a lesson, please let the teacher know.  Please be aware 
that for individual lessons, a full half termôs notice is required in writing to me for lessons to cease.  This means that 

notice is required at half -term to stop at the end of that term, and at the end of the term to stop at the following 
half term.  For group/paired lessons, one full termôs notice is required, prior to the start of the term/half term.   Last-

ly, please remember that payment of fees is due at the start of the relevant term, or upon receipt of invoice if sent 
later. 

 

The £10 Note  
 

 The last day to use the old paper £10 notes  We will only be able to accept the new  

       is 1 March 2018.     polymer notes after this date  

 
 
 
 
 
 

PREMISES 

 
Dropping off and collecting your child safely  

Some parents are driving into the school grounds to drop off or pick up their children at the beginning and end of the 
school day.   Not only does this cause congestion in and out of school at the busiest times of the day, but it is haz-

ardous for other children.  Please can parents be mindful of this and be reminded that they are not allowed to drive 

in to the school premises at these times unless they have obtained permission from the Headteacher.   
 

Recycling  
 

Sophie Rushby and Anna Monte, our senior prefects, are focusing on making the school more sustainable and asked 
if it would be possible to have more recycling bins, We thought this was a good idea and have placed additional bins 

around the school to encourage the children to think about the environment and to recycle as much as we can.  This 
idea has been presented and well received by the school council who will now try and get as many girls involved as 
possible. 



 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION DEPARTMENT  

 
Liturgy  

 
Mary Ward is the foundress of the Institute of the Blessed Virgin Mary, which is the organisation responsible for the 

huge number of Loreto Schools all over the world.  We celebrated her birthday on the 23 rd January with a Whole 
School Mass in the local church.  The Mass was celebrated by Fr Alan Neville.  The next Whole School Mass will 

take place on the Feast of St Peter and Paul on 29 June.   Mass continues to be celebrated in the school chapel at 
lunch-time on Fridays.  By the end of this term, every Key Stage 3 form will have prepared for and set up a Friday 

Mass. 

 
Lent begins on Wednesday 14 February.  This will be during half-term, so Lenten fundraising will begin when we 

return to school.  Every form group is currently selecting a charity that they would like to nominate.  Students in 
each year group will then vote for the charity they would like to raise money for.  Excellent group and individual 

efforts were made last year resulting in a lot of money being raised for very deserving organisations, and I am sure 
that the money raised this year will be equally impressive.  

 
Loreto JPIC group  

 

JPIC stands for Justice, Peace and Integrity of Creation and it is fundamental to the life and work of our school 
community. A focus on JPIC demands a transformation of heart, soul and will and is a life long journey for each 

person. JPIC is a way of describing the Christianôs responsibility to make God visible in the world by bringing Good 
News to the poor and the excluded, exposing oppression and living in solidarity with those on the edge of society. 

Our JPIC group aims to reflect on, inform and stimulate discussions on injustice, whilst encouraging action at a 
local and international level. This year one of our main aims is to promote an understanding of sincerity in the 

Mary Ward tradition as this will be the focus of Mary Ward Sincerity week after half term.   
 

This half term the JPIC team have been working hard organising a variety of different events to raise both aware-

ness and money for homeless people in Hertfordshire. We had a meeting with representatives from the charity, 
Caritas, which helped the team to reflect on the reasons why people can become homeless, and how the church, 

specifically the Westminster Diocese, helps those who are most in need.  JPIC is a constant reminder to us of the 
need to focus more effectively and consistently on the various issues which affect peopleôs lives.  Through prayer, 

advocacy, education, reaching out to those in need and those oppressed we are challenged to make the world a 
better place for all.  

 
JPIC have organised a non-uniform day which will be held on Friday 9th March. This is especially important as it is 

held during Lent, a traditional time of prayer, reflection and acts of charity to help those suffering injustice in our 

community and the wider world. The money raised will be split between Cardinal Vincent Nicholôs nominated Len-
ten charities; the Catholic Childrenôs Society who work for justice at a local and national level, in particularly with  

children and young people and CAFOD who work for justice, peace and integrity of creation at an international lev-
el. JPIC representatives from each form will take a leading role in our traditional Lenten fundraising.  

 
In addition, a group of  sixth formers are preparing to go into local primary schools to deliver RE lessons, to help 

the younger children reflect on their faith and issues of justice and peace  during the season of Lent.  JPIC are also 
working with the school council to take care of our school environment by reflecting on Godôs call to be stewards of 

the earth and practically by providing more opportunities to recycle around school. Our JPIC group is large and 

vibrant but we always encourage new members to join and help us respond to the needs of our world with solidari-
ty and action.  

YEAR 10 INJECTIONS  

A reminder that a team of NHS nurses is visiting the school on Monday 19th February (the first day of next half term) 
to deliver Diphtheria, Tetanus, Polio and Meningitis Vaccinations to some of our Year 10 pupils.  Information about 

this was sent home some time ago to the parents of those involved.   
 

Any parents or pupils wishing to know more about this 

should look  online at www.nhs.uk/vaccinations.  
 



 

 

ENGLISH DEPARTMENT  

 
The Globe Players  Theatre Company Visit ï Thursday 1 st  February  

 
On Thursday 1st February, the Globe Players came to school to perform two shows for our Year 7 and Year 8 co-

hort.  
 

Year 7 were treated to a performance of óWhat You Willô which outlines the historical context to Shakespeareôs plays 
and also provided a very entertaining exploration of some of the key scenes from his plays from Henry V, Part I up 

to his later plays, including The Tempest.  

 
Year 8 watched óWhatôs It All Aboutô which explored some of the key scenes from texts they will be studying short-

ly, including: A Midsummer Nightôs Dream, The Tempest and Much Ado About Nothing. Again, the performance was 
met with some hearty applause. 

 
The Q&A sessions at the end of each performance allowed students to probe the actors about Shakespeareôs writ-

ing, their favourite characters and other relevant topics. The questions asked were excellent and all students were 
highly commended by the acting company for their behaviour and participation ï high praise indeed! 

Student reviews of the performances and pictures are available for viewing on the school website.  

We look forward to welcoming the Globe Players back next year! 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Upcoming Theatre Company Visit:  

 

Shortly, a letter will be sent home regarding two upcoming performances from the Young Shakespeare Company:  
 

Year 9 ï Romeo and Juliet ï Friday 16 th  March  
 

Year 10 ï Macbeth ï Tuesday 13 th  March  
 

Please complete the reply slip and return the payment as soon as possible via ParentPay or your daughter can bring 
the payment into school.  


